HCPC MINUTES. 5.12.08 REVISED 

ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce, Bruce Rife, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller--ABSENT, Patty Rich--outgoing chairperson, Dennis Spindler; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson, (CFO:) Melody Douglas, Dave Jones, Asst. Superintendent; 

(AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale; (CEO, RBMS:) Greg Kershaw;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 2:02 PM by Patty in the DMC conference room.

APPROVE AGENDA: Approved unanimously.

APPROVE APRIL MEETING'S MINUTES: Approved unanimously after Tim's suggestion that the Q&As from Melody--since that information was distributed after the meeting via email--be placed as an addendum after the regular minutes. 

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (Stacey) Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Stacey via email indicates the amount contributed per district employee is $165 per month; the district contributes $815 per month; total contributions equal $980 per month. Cost per employee through April averaged $989.75 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current shortfall of -$9.75 per employee per month. The district's spreadsheet includes a box which recaps the monthly variance between monies collected and amounts paid out per employee per month: 

· September, 2007: - $47.84

· October, 2007: $13.34

· November, 2007: - $54.27

· December, 2007: - $32.01

· January, 2008: - $24.77

· February, 2008: - $66.14

· March, 2008: - $17.32

· April, 2008: - $9.75

The Health Reserve fund continues to have a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. Monies from the "Juneau clause" at an estimated $67.99 per employee are still pending.

JUNEAU CLAUSE MONIES: When questions were asked regarding the source of the "Juneau clause" monies, Patty explained that per the negotiated agreement, 10% of any "new" funding from the state--and there is some disagreement about exactly what qualifies as new funding--must be set aside to cover health cost expenses and is referred to as the Juneau clause. Any monies not used will be placed in the health reserve, and this negotiated agreement is in effect for this year and next. 

PREFERRED PROVIDERS: Bruce Gale answered questions about the "Exhibit III" document, which explains that CPGH and Providence are preferred providers, which discounts services provided at those locations by 7-30% depending on which hospital, the type of procedure, whether the service is inpatient or outpatient, etc. Satellite hospitals--such as Homer and Seward--are not PPOs and offer a 2% prompt payment discount only. 

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: 

--Chiropractic limit. There was a great deal of discussion about an appeal asking to waive the 20-visit per year chiropractic/Rolfing limit. Bruce Gale explained that, in the absence of a limit, there will likely be a limit imposed on the number of visits per incident and that hard limits generally result in better patient record keeping. Tim added that maintenance visits are not covered under the health plan. A motion to deny the waiver was made and seconded. The claim was denied. 

SCHOOL DISTRICT WELLNESS UPDATE: 

The next wellness challenge for the month of June is Step to Health.  Participants will be sent a pedometer to track their daily steps during June. Participants are encouraged to take the minimum number of daily steps OR exercise for at least 30 minutes each day. Those that are compliant with the program guidelines for at least 20 days in June will be entered into a drawing for one of ten $50 Visa gift cards.   So far 312 employees out of 1121, or 27.8%, have registered for this program.

A recipe book from the Brighten Your Smile challenge is also available on the wellness website, www.kpbsdwellness.org/smile/
OLD BUSINESS: None. 

NEW BUSINESS:

--CPGH Charity Program: 

Patty handed out information regarding the CPGH Charity Care Program.  This Charity Program gives patients a 100% discount if their household income is equal to or less than 200% of the Alaska Federal Poverty Guidelines.  If the household income is between 200% and 400% of the Alaska Federal Poverty Guidelines, then the discount may range from 10-70% of the private pay balance.  Patty thought this would be interesting for the Committee to see because this program may increase our employee’s hospital charges. 
--Employee co-pay for FY 08-09:

The Health Care Program Committee has determined the 2008-2009 school year Health Plan co-pay.  Effective July 1, 2008 the employee co-pay will be $175.00 per month and the District co-pay will be $925 per month, for a combined total of $1,100 per month or $13,200 per year. 

--Election of a new chairperson: 

Mike Druce was nominated and has accepted the position of Health Care Program Committee Chairperson.

--Use of SSN as insurance ID: 

Bruce Gale discussed the issue of using an alternate ID number instead of the member’s social security number.  He stated that the problem is not with RBMS, but with Avia, our prescription drug administrator.  Bruce is working on getting numbers from other prescription carriers that will allow KPBSD to use an alternate ID number.         

ADDITIONS: 
--Providence "double-dipping": 

Greg Kershaw (CEO of RBMS) is aware that the NEA Alaska Health Trust found double infusion charges from Providence during an audit.  He will look into this and make sure KPBSD hasn’t been double-charged for these services.

ADJOURN: Meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, September 15, 2008 at 2:00 PM, DMC conference room.

Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary
